
Fernie Secondary School

Principal’s Message

May 2025

We wish to acknowledge as a school community that we continue to work, learn and play
together on the homelands of the Ktunaxa People

With only one month left in this school year students and teachers are working hard to stay focused and
complete their courses. Enriched learning experiences are also underway, including field trips to Writing-on-
Stone Provincial Park, Frank Slide, hiking, whitewater rafting on the Bull River, Theatre Productions in
Calgary and Track & Field Provincials in Langley. Our Grade 12 students are preparing for graduation—an
exciting milestone for them and for our school community.

Planning for the 2025-26 school year is ongoing. If your family is anticipating a move or a change in your child’s
enrollment, please let us know as soon as possible. Knowing in advance when students will be leaving helps us
plan effectively for class placements, staffing, and support, ensuring a smooth transition for your child and a
well-prepared start to the new school year.

I also want to share a growing concern with the increase in vaping incidents in our school washrooms and in the
broader community. Possession or use of tobacco products—including vapes—is not permitted at school. To
help families navigate this issue, I’ve included some resources from Health Canada and Interior Health with
information about the risks of vaping and tips for how to talk with your child. These resources are designed to
support parents in having informed, supportive conversations at home.

As many of you know, I will be moving into the Principalship at Isabella Dicken Elementary next year. Mrs.
Romero and I are working closely with Mr. Jason Sommerfeld as he prepares to join Fernie Secondary as the
new Principal. We are committed to a smooth leadership transition for students, staff, and families.

Important upcoming dates:
June 20 at 9:30 AM – Student Awards and Recognition Assembly
June 23- 25: Completion Week (no scheduled classes)
June 26 – Final Learning Updates available in MyEd (please review, save, or print your child’s report)
June 27 at 10:00 AM – Class of 2024 Commencement Ceremony at the Fernie Arena

Thank you for your continued partnership as we finish the school year with focus and care.

Sincerely, 
Nicole Neufeld



Upcoming Events

June 2  to June 13  - Grad Assessmentsnd th

June 3  - Spring Band Concertrd

June 3  - PAC Meeting - 7:00pmrd

June 4  - Theatre Production Group Field
Trip - Legally Blonde

th

June 5  - Elementary Schools District Track
Meet

th

June 9  & 10  - Writing on Stone (grade
11)- Field Trip

th th

June 11  - Grade 7 and new Parent
Information Night 6:00pm

th

June 13  - NO SCHOOL - Pro-Dth

June 16  - Grade 6 Orientation Dayth

June 18  - Double blocks: AA (AE) lunch BB
BF)

th

June 19  - Double blocks: CC(CG) lunch
DD(DH)

th

June 20  - Student Recognition (am)
Student Council Fun Day (pm)

th

June 26  - Learning Update Published to
MyEd

th

June 27  - 2025 Graduating Class
Commencement Ceremonies 10:00am
Fernie Arena

th

Featured Articles

You can order your
yearbook on School

Cash Online



Tickets are for sale at Big Bang Bagels or the Drama Room



TRASH BASH
On April 22nd, Fernie Secondary students and staff once again hit the streets for the annual Trash Bash, celebrating
Earth Day with community spirit and environmental action. Under the leadership of the student council and with
support from teachers and local organizations, students spread out across Fernie to collect litter and beautify their
town.
This year’s turnout was incredible, with over 300 participants covering neighborhoods, parks, and trails. The school
was divided into groups, each tackling a different area of the community. By the end of the day, dozens of bags of
garbage were collected — everything from plastic wrappers to forgotten bits of winter debris.
Some of the more surprising finds this year included a set of tires, an old exhaust pipe, and even a discarded bicycle.
These discoveries served as a reminder of how important it is to dispose of waste properly and the lasting impact
litter can have on the environment.
The Trash Bash continues to be more than just a cleanup; it’s a reminder of the power of collective effort and a
hands-on way for students to take pride in their environment.

Erin Webber



FSS Outdoor Education and PE 8 Explore Their “Backyard.”

This April, students from Outdoor Education and PE 8 have been actively exploring their surroundings during
the "shoulder season." They have been investigating local forestry cut blocks in the valley. Outdoor Education
students visited a nearby cut block, while PE 8 took a nature walk to observe the various patches along the
valley edges.
During their local adventures, students had the opportunity to get an up-close view of the dam being built on
the Elk River from the robust local beavers, learning about the impact and the effects of beavers in the local and
nearby forests.
Additionally, Outdoor Education has been engaging with the community by biking down to James White Park,
where they enjoyed a round of disc golf. Meanwhile, PE 8 students have been practicing their skills on the
school course and are planning to play on the Bug City course later in April.



Student Vote Day
Our Student Vote day was a success!
On April 23rd, Grade 10, 11 and 12 students participated in Student Vote
Canada.
In BC, 1001 schools participated in the Federal Vote for students. A total of
155,370 students across BC voted! Fernie Secondary School had 130 students
vote (a 44.4% turnout).
The results were:
Conservative - 54
Liberal - 46
NDP - 16
Green - 9 
PPC - 3
Independent - 2
Thanks to everyone who participated.
The Grade 11 Explorations in Social Studies class.



Music students travelled to Edmonton last month to represent Fernie Secondary
School on a provincial stage in the Edmonton Cantando Music Festival. The
grade 8/9 Band Class performed three contrasting pieces at the Winspear Centre,
and the Jazz Band performed three contrasting pieces in the Yardbird Suite jazz
club.  All students participated in workshops as ensembles and masterclasses on
their specific instruments, in addition to watching other school bands for
inspiration. We also had a bit of fun at Galaxyland amusement park in West
Edmonton Mall and bowling. We are so proud of how much the students learned
about their instruments, about playing as a cohesive ensemble, and for
representing Fernie Secondary so positively.

To see our students perform some of the songs from the Festival and more of our
beginning band students, come to the Spring Band Concert on June 3rd,
beginning at 7pm in Traynor Hall at Fernie Secondary School. Proceeds from
ticket sales support maintenance of our equipment and support students'
financial accessibility to trips like the Edmonton Cantando Festival.



Gourmet Campfire 
Cookout - Mr. Cullins



Liam, Nadia, and Myelle from the FSS Lifeskills Program had an
awesome time representing our school at the District Track Meet in
Cranbrook! They showed their skills in the 100m sprint and shot put
events, bringing great energy and enthusiasm to the day. Beyond the
competition, they loved meeting students from other schools across
the region and cheering on their fellow Fernie Falcon Track and Field
teammates. Way to go team!














